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The Subcommittee on Oversight will hold a hearing titled Bolstering the Government’s 

Cybersecurity: A Survey of Compliance with the DHS Directive on Tuesday, November 14, 

2017, at 10:00 a.m. in Room 2318 of the Rayburn House Office Building.  

 

Hearing Purpose: 

 

The purpose of this hearing is to examine and assess the implementation of the 

Department of Homeland Security (DHS) Binding Operational Directive (BOD) 17-01 by 

federal government departments and agencies.  The BOD requires federal government 

departments and agencies identify Kaspersky Lab software on their systems, take action to 

remove the software, and report to DHS.  Witnesses will discuss federal IT procurement data and 

the process of identifying and removing software from federal systems, including potential 

solutions necessary for federal agencies to fortify IT systems. 

 

Witness List: 

 

 Ms. Jeanette Manfra, Assistant Secretary for Cybersecurity and Communications, 

National Protection and Programs Directorate, U.S. Department of Homeland Security  

 Ms. Renee Wynn, Chief Information Officer, National Aeronautics and Space 

Administration  

 Ms. Essye Miller, Deputy Chief Information Officer for Cybersecurity, U.S. Department 

of Defense 

 Dr. Mark Jacobson, Associate Teaching Professor, Edmund Walsh School of Foreign 

Service, Georgetown University 

 

Staff Contact:  

 

For questions related to the hearing, please contact Drew Colliatie or Tom Connally of 

the Majority Staff at 202-225-6371.  


